Statement by the delegation of Yemen


Mr. President. 


After four sessions of the Preparatory Committee, chaired by Mrs. Halima Warzazi, we finally reached Vienna. To be frank, I must admit that, on the first day, I hardly imagined that we would be able to achieve the result that we achieved today. In fact, our satisfaction is mixed with a feeling of gratitude primarily towards Mrs. Halima Warzazi, Chairman of the Preparatory Committee, and Mr. Ibrahima Fall, Secretary-General of the World Conference on Human Rights. We also wish to express our feelings of particular gratitude, appreciation and admiration to H.E. Ambassador Saboia, Chairman of the Drafting Committee, who, in spite of his heavy workload, remained cheerful and persevering and never lost sight of the results to the achievement of which he, like the rest of us, was totally committed. That result consisted in the document which he has just submitted to the President and this Conference. However, Mr. President, there were also many other individuals who worked at both Geneva and Vienna to whom we must express our appreciation. Those men and women working in the secretariat, in conference services and in translation/interpretation were the kingpin that steered and gave shape to our work which is now embodied in the final document. 


Mr. President, I wish to thank all the members of the General Committee who made a real contribution by directing our work with such a large degree of foresight. The delegation of the Government of Yemen, together with the members of the delegations of the Asian Group, also wishes to express deep gratitude to the Government and people of Austria for their kind hospitality and for making every endeavour to facilitate the tasks of the participants, thereby helping us to achieve this excellent result. In addition, I wish to express our deep appreciation, in particular, for Austria's appeal for assistance to the people of Bosnia and Herzegovina. This was not surprising, since the people of Bosnia and Herzegovina have close links with Austria in so far as their civilization flourished by virtue of this great and ancient capital City which, over the centuries, has promoted a spirit of tolerance among all religions and communities. 


In conclusion, Sir, please allow me to thank you personally for all your endeavours and for your skillful and wise direction of the work of this Conference, as befits an international personality such as yourself. 


Finally, I do not wish to begin with the type of rapid comments and analyses to which correspondents for news agencies and the information media are accustomed whenever an important event occurs. I prefer to leave the final judgement on the outcome of this Conference, whether favourable or unfavourable, to the coming years in the light of actual experience. 


Thank you, Mr. President. 

